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WEEK IN REVIEW
ROBUST GDP DATA OFFSET LUKEWARM EARNINGS

Review  of  t he week ended Apr i l 26, 2019

- US Q1 GDP grow t h exceeds forecast s
- S&P 500 and Nasdaq Com posit e advance t o unsurpassed highs
- US t o expire sanct ions waivers on Iranian oil
- China shif t ing at t ent ion f rom  st im ulus t o reform
- BOJ adjust s guidance, lowers econom ic out look
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Stocks closed higher Friday, with the S&P 
500 and the Nasdaq finishing at records, as 
stronger-than-expected first-quarter U.S. 
gross domestic product growth offset the 
negative impact of disappointing earnings.

The Dow Jones Industrial Average DJIA rose 
81.25 points, or 0.3%, to end at 26,543.33, 
while the S&P 500 index SPX added 13.71 
points, or 0.5%, to finish at 2,939.88. The 
Nasdaq Composite Index COMP advanced 
27.72 points, 0.3%, to close at 8,146.40.

For the week, the Dow fell 0.1%, the S&P 
500 climbed 1.2% and the Nasdaq rallied 
1.9%, its fifth weekly gain in a row.
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contained in this newsletter is based on sources believed to be reliable; however, their accuracy or completeness cannot be guaranteed. 

US econom y grew  fast er  t han project ed in 
Q1

Economists expected the US economy to grow 
around 2.2% in the first quarter of the year 
but data released by the US Department of 
Commerce on Friday showed that growth 
hastened to a 3.2% annual rate, up from the 
2.2% pace of the final quarter of 2018. Rising 
inventories and improved foreign trade were 
contributors to growth while consumer and 
business spending were disappointing. The 
five-week partial government shutdown is 
assessed to have shaved 0.2% off of Q1 
growth.

US equit ies set  record highs

US equities set record closing highs this week 
as Q1 earnings reports continued to beat 
lowered expectations while companies issued 
more positive forward earnings guidance. A 
dovish policy move from the US Federal 
Reserve, hopes for a resolution of the 

US?China trade stalemate and signs of 
stabilization of global economic growth have 
helped prepare for the advance.

US plans t o resum e oil sanct ions on Iran

The US government announced this week that 
it will no longer grant exemptions to US 
sanctions to nations importing oil from Iran. 
The current waivers expire May 2nd and could 
reduce Iranian oil income by about $50 billion 
a year. Iran answered the move by threatening 
to close the Strait of Hormuz, a choke point in 
the Persian Gulf through which much of the 
Middle East 's oil must transit. Oil prices firmed 
on the news, with Brent crude reaching its 
highest level since October, just shy of $75 a 
barrel. Excess OPEC+ capacity is expected to 
make up any Iranian shortfall over the 
medium term.

China said t o be focusing on reform  rat her  
t han st im ulus

Steadying growth in the first quarter of 2019 
has caused the Chinese government to shift 
its focus from targeted stimulus to structural 
reforms, Chinese media reported after a 
meeting of the politburo late last week. Local 
equity markets performed poorly this week as 
some view the change in focus as premature 
given the disproportion in Chinese domestic 
economy indicators and indicators from 
neighboring countries that make up the 
majority of China's supply chain, such as 
Taiwan and South Korea. Data in those 
countries do not reflect the firmer recent tone 
from China.
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BOJ announce rat es t o rem ain low

The Bank of Japan gave the market more 
specific guidance on the future path of 
interest rates this week, saying it will maintain 
super-low rates at least through the spring of 
2020. The central bank also lowered its 
economic growth and inflation forecasts and 
acknowledged it is unlikely to meet its 2% 
inflation target in the coming years. The BOJ 
expects the Japanese economy to grow 0.8% 
this fiscal year, down from an earlier 0.9% 
forecast, while inflation is expected to rise 
1.3%, less than the bank's earlier 1.4% 
forecast. The BOJ was far from alone in 
shifting to a slightly more dovish position. The 
Bank of Canada this week ditched its 
tightening bias as Sweden's Riksbank said it 
would push rate hikes further into the future 
while at the same time extending its 
bond-buying program. Finally, the Reserve 
Bank of Australia is under growing pressure to 
reduce interest rates after inflation fell to its 
lowest level in three years in the first quarter.

US t rade negot iat ors ret urning t o Beij ing

US trade negotiators, led by Secretary of the 
Treasury Steven Mnuchin and US Trade 
Representative Robert Lighthizer, are 
scheduled to return to Beijing next week for 
another round of trade negotiations. While an 
agreement is said to be close, further talks are 
scheduled to happen in Washington beginning 
on May 8th. Comments from President Xi 
Jinping on Friday at a summit on China's Belt 
and Road initiative suggested that his country 
will address many of the issues most i

mportant to the US, such as opening China's 
markets to more foreign competition, 
improving intellectual property protections, 
prohibiting forced technology transfers, 
boosting imports and refraining from currency 
devaluations.

Macron recom m ends t ax cut s, ot her  
m et hods, t o end prot est s

In an effort to suppress nearly six months of 
sometimes violent protests, French president 
Emmanuel Macron has proposed tax cuts for 
middle class French workers, increased 
pension benefits and greater efforts to 
combat illegal immigration. High taxes, high 
unemployment and stagnant wages are 
among the "Yellow Vest" protesters' major 
complaints. Macron wants to lighten rules to 
make referendums easier to call in the hopes 
that dissatisfied workers will air complaints at 
the ballot box rather than in the streets.

Spain t akes t o t he polls on Sunday

The tendency toward a progressively broken 
European political landscape is expected to 
strengthen after Sunday's Spanish general 
election. Recent polling suggests no party will 
be able to command a majority and that the 
coalition-building process could be both 
problematic and time consuming. Given the 
lack of euroscepticism in Spain, markets are 
not overly concerned over the election's result. 
More attention will be paid to Thursday's local 
elections in the United Kingdom, where a poor 
showing by Prime Minister Theresa May's 
Conservative Party will increase pressure on 
her to resign.
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EARNINGS NEWS

With 45% of the constituents of the S&P 500 
Index having reported for Q1 2019, blended 
earnings per share, which combines reported 
data with estimates for those who have yet to 
report, shows that earnings growth is running 
at a -2.2% year-over-year pace while revenues 

are seen rising 5% compared with the same 
quarter a year ago. Q1 earnings were 
expected to weaken nearly 4% but a number 
of technology companies this week has helped 
narrow the quarter 's earnings drop. In 
contrast to the resilient tech sector, earnings 
from industrials have been disappointing.

Uber Technologies UBER is set to sell $500 
million in shares to PayPal Inc. PYPL when it 
sets the price of its coming initial public 
offering, with the ride-hailing company?s 
public debut set for some time in May. The 
company will sell 180 million shares at 
$44-$50 a share, according to a filing.

Shares of Intuit INTU were off 3.9% even as 
the tax-preparation software company said it 
expects fiscal full-year revenue for its 
consumer group, which includes products 
like TurboTax, to rise about 10%, which is the 
high end of its previous range of 9% to 10% 
growth.

Shares of Mattel Inc. MAT came off earlier 
highs to trade down 1.1% after the toy maker 
reported Thursday evening a significantly 
narrower loss in the first-quarter compared 
with last year.

Ford Motor Co. F rallied 11% after the auto 
maker released its first-quarter earnings late 
Thursday, announcing earnings and revenue 
declines on a year-over-year basis that were 
smaller than Wall Street had expected.

Shares of American Airlines Group Inc. AAL, 
-1.05% fell 1.1% after the firm lowered its 
outlook for 2019.

Shares of Amazon.com Inc. AMZN, -0.05% 
gained 2.5% after the company reported 
record profits for the first quarter.
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THE WEEK AHEAD

Here is a four-step framework for building a personal legacy..

                                                                                                                  -Randall Fielder 
                                                              (713-955-3555, randall@park10financial.com)

BUILDING YOUR LEGACY

http://www.park10financial.com/resource-center/money/budget-check-up-tax-time-is-the-right-time
http://www.park10financial.com/resource-center/lifestyle/building-your-legacy

